
A Feudin’ Festival
The end of a weekend full of fun and excitement.  Saturday was
the final day of our annual Festival of Flags.  Around 10AM,
our street was being bombarded by fire engines and police
cruisers from surrounding communities as well as sporty cars
that would travel the parade route.  Being right on the main
route, our house is a wonderful, shaded point from which to
view the extravaganza.  I must say that this year’s parade was
very enjoyable.  It featured 3 area high school marching bands
(two more than the last several years, the traditional pageant
contestants, Citizen of the Year (who according to the local
paper was born in 1984 yet graduated with my mother in 1966),
various floats, and handfuls of candy.  I saw more adults run
up the hill in front of the house than kids.  The three nieces
all went down the street to the unshaded library lot.  I did
not understand why because we were getting just as much candy
thrown our way.  Ah, well…

After the parade, the sibs and I had a few hours to kill
before the second round of Family Feud.  For whatever reason,
our  preliminary  round  was  the  only  game  played  on  Friday
night.  I would have thought that it would be more beneficial
to play the entire first round (8 teams in all) and continue
with the semi and final rounds the next day.  It definitely
would have been a little cooler.  We were told not to expect
to play our second round game until 3-3:30.  However, the host
breezed through the games and it was probably 2:15 when we
took the stage.  Jeff printed out a huge banner and name tags
complete with a symbol indicative of our own unique personas.
 His was an OSU emblem;  Chad had a Cubs logo; I had a Star
Trek insignia; Christi had a NASCAR auto; and Charnel had a
baby bottle.

We played a team made up of employees of a local factory.  The
three questions:
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Name a beautiful breed of dog.
What  does  a  fancy  restaurant  have  that  normal
restaurants do not?
And the third escapes me.

We had control of the first question; however, there were 8
answers and after going through the line once, the responses
got  more  difficult.   Daschund  and  shi  tsu  are  beautiful?
 Unfortunately our rivals won on a steal.

We got control of the second question as well.  I blew my turn
when I said “menu” was something fancy restaurants have that
regular one’s do not.  My thinking was that the menus are at
the tables and not on a board ala McDonald’s and the like.  A
bit  of  controversy…   Chad  said  “waiter”  which  got  an  X.
 Maitre D’ was a correct response.  For whatever reason, my
second brother thought that the two were synonymous… Sorry,
Charlie.

Our fate was sealed when I faced off at the podium for round
three and for the life of me I cannot remember what the
question was.  I did get the number three response but my
opponent came up with the number one and they never looked
back.  A fun experience bonding with the siblings and there is
always next year.  However, I wonder if a different host could
be found.  Not that his honor did not do a fine job… We did
stay and root on as the Perry family was crowned champions
after they defeated Team Matsu (the team that dealt us our
defeat).


